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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Oct 27 County-Level Record Book Judging@ 4-H Office in Alturas 9am 

Nov       3 Club Awards 

Nov   7 JLS Offices Meeting @ 4-H Office 4pm 

Nov 10 New Volunteer Training Webinar online 10am-12:30pm 

Nov 10 Returning Volunteer Training Webinar online 9-9:30am 

Nov 14 Hi 4-H meeting @ 4-H Office 4pm 

Nov 14 JLS Board meeting @4-H Office 5pm 

Dec   5 JLS Officer Meeting @ 4-H Office 4pm 

Dec   6  Beginning Of the Year Reporting Due 

Dec 12 Hi 4-H Meeting 4-H Office @4pm 

Dec 12 JLS Meeting @ 4-H Office 5pm 

Dec 31 New/Return Adult Volunteer Training Due! FINAL DATE!! 

Jan   2 JLS Officer Meeting 4-H Office @ 4pm 

Jan   8 Leaders Council Meeting @ 4-H Office 5:30pm 

Jan   9 Hi 4-H Meeting @4-H Office 4pm 

Jan   9 JLS Meeting @ 4-H Office 5pm 

TBA  Presentation Day Forms 

 
Nov. ~ Dec. 

 2018 

Modoc County 

2018 /19 Officers  
Training 

 
Club officers showed  
Scott Mautte from the 
State 4-H office how 
amazing Modoc kids are. 
Thanks to all the leaders 
and parents for supporting 
our youth. It was a great 
day! 



 
 



 

 



County Record Book Results 2018-2019: 
Top Seniors: 

1st (Tie) Riley Atkins, Davis Creek $$87.50 
1st (Tie) Hardy Ingraham, Davis Creek $87.50 

2nd Elizabeth Landoski, Providence $50.00 
 

Top Intermediate: 
1st Marcus Mitchell, Bieber $100.00 

2nd Julianna Minto, Davis Creek $75.00 
3rd Tucker Fine, Tulelake $50.00 

 
Top Juniors:  

1st Caelli DePaul, Davis Creek $100.00 
2nd Madison Fine $75.00 

3rd (Tie) Addie Fields $25.00 
3rd (Tie) McKenna Fine $25.00 

 
Top Book: 

Marcus Mitchell Bieber $50.00 
 

Awards by Club: 
Davis Creek: 
Gold: Aubree Knighton, Clayton Wolf, Josie Fields, Molly Teuscher, Max Blankenship, and  
Margaret Blankenship. 
 
Bieber: 
Gold: Ahtziri Barba, Kaydence Babcock, and Riley Mitchell.  
 
New Pioneer: 
Gold: Kati Hallmark, Justin Walton, Taylor Allert, Jake Hallmark, Natalie Walton and Cody Sphar. 
 
Tulelake: 
Gold: Maritza Chavolla, Hannah DuVal, Augustus Guthrie, Kayla Frey, Maggie Ackley, Miles Scott, Jenna 
King, and Koen Brown. 
Blue: Spencer Seus. 
 
Surprise Valley: 
Gold: Casey Grove, Nash McCulley, Emma Harris, Austin Grove, Tyler Harris, Elizabeth Lopez-Rangel 
and Brett McGiffin. 
Blue: Kevin Castillo, Sequoia Klugherz, and Cedar Klugherz.  



 

Citizenship Washington Focus is an educational conference 
for youth ages 15 to 19. Delegates must be at least 15 years of age by time of travel to partici-
pate. Hosted at the National 4-H Center near Washington, D.C, it gives youth the opportunity to ex-
plore, develop, and refine the civic engagement skills they need in order to become outstanding 
leaders. 
 
Through tours in the living classroom of Washington, D.C. and hands-on educational workshops, 
youth will learn about the history of our nation, the leaders who have shaped it, and how they can 
apply their enhanced leadership and citizenship skills to issues in their own community. 

Want to find out more about this trip?  Join us on Thursday, September 27, 2018 at 7pm for an informational 
webinar by clicking on the link below at the time of the meeting. 

https://ucanr.zoom.us/j/798948861 

Leadership Washington Focus (LWF) is a 
National 4-H leadership conference 
for youth ages 12-14. Youth can exchange 
ideas, practice respect, and form friendships 
with other 4-H'ers from across the nation.  

Who can attend 

Youth ages 12 to 14. Delegates must be at 
least 12 years of age by time of travel to par-
ticipate. You do not have to be a current 4-H 
member to participate. Please contact us at 
ca4hwashingtonfocus@ucanr.edu if you are 
not a current 4-H member 

Want to find out more about this trip?  Join us on 
Thursday, September 27, 2018 at 7pm for an informa-
tional webinar by clicking on the link below at the time 

of the meeting. 

https://ucanr.zoom.us/j/798948861 

Please contact Sadie Camacho at the 4-H  
Office if you have an interest in attending one 
of these events! 

https://ucanr.zoom.us/j/798948861
mailto:ca4hwashingtonfocus@ucanr.edu
https://ucanr.zoom.us/j/798948861




 
 

 

 Last Volunteer Webinar of the Year! 
Volunteer Training Zoom 
  
To further assist volunteers and county-based staff to complete the required trainings by December 2018 
we will be offering Zoom based courses. We will offer multiple Zoom courses July-November that will be 
delivered and administered from the State 4-H Office.  
  
Webinars:  
 Participants need to INDIVIDUALLY pre-register at least 1 day prior to the desired training date using the 
following links:  
  
NEW VOLUNTEER TRAINING WEBINARS DATES  
November 10th 2018 
Time: 10am—12:30 
Registration URL: //ucarn.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN 
 
 RETURNING VOLUNTEER TRAINING WEBINARS DATES  
November 10th, 2018 
Time: 10am-10:30 
Registration URL: //ucarn.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN 

Please send us your 
Club News &  

Happenings to 
cmkunert@ucanr.edu  

Issues come out  
every other month, 

next submissions due 
by December 19th. 



 

 
 

The Davis Creek 4-H year has gotten off to 
a great start! So far we have had two  
meetings. Our new officers for the  

2018- 2019 year are President Julianna Minto, Vice- President Molly Teuscher, Treasurer 
Sam Hadwick, Secretary Aubree Knighton, Correspondence Reporter Riley Atkins, Healthy 
Living Officer Abby DePaul and Sargent of Arms Zack Hadwick. Our Awards Night is on 
November 4th at 3pm. Have a great year everyone! :)  - Riley Atkins  Davis Creek Reporter  

We welcome a busy new year and our new 
team. Our officers are Kendell Gerig - 
President, Jason Allee - Vice President,  

Secretary & Healthy Living - Kaydence Babcock, Treasurer - Ashley Adams and we are 
the reporters & historians.  Our leaders are Jodi Adams and Dawn Allee.  We are grateful to 
our project leaders and excited to offer the following projects: Jodi Adams - Leadership De-
velopment, Kaitlin Adams - Veterinary Science, Dawn Allee - Gardening, Record Keeping, 
Community Service & Pride, & co-leading Scrapbooking & Photography with Karina Ro-
driguez-Barba, Katrina Babcock - Arts & Crafts, Cooking & Sewing, Ben Babcock - Beef 
Cattle, Krissie Hurd - Woodworking, Robin Hoj - Bee Keeping, Mandy Lemke - Swine, & 
Deborah Peck - Canning Preservation & co-leading Swine. We will be cross clubbing with 
Providence 4-H on some projects. 
 We had an excellent 100th year at Intermountain Fair, our members showed beef, 
swine & lambs as well as entries in scrapbooking, photography, vegetables, cake decorating, 
etc.  Our club won 3rd for the feature booth. Jason Allee participated in Round Robin. The 
Jr. Livestock was amazingly supported by community families and businesses.  The total 
gross sales were $575,529.50.  Our whole club would like to extend our THANK YOU’S & 
APPRECIATION for this overwhelming support. 
 We are off to an already eventful and exciting year.  The Officer training gave us some 
great ideas.  We had a fun pumpkin decorating after the October meeting.  Currently we are 
planning achievement and  awards night  for November.  As a community service project we 
gave a facelift to a empty lot by the Post Office in Bieber for National 4-H week, everyone 
is enjoying the new paint on the fence, the addition of the cowboy & cowgirl with the plant-
er box and 4-H banner.  We plan to redecorate throughout the year and add wooden painted 
animals with seasonal fun. 
 Arts & Craft cards and gifts are being put together now to sell at the 8th grade bazaar 
on Sunday, December 2nd.  We also will have our yummy fundraising bags of Mandarins. 
Don’t miss these deals!  If you would like some please contact a member or leader and we 
will get you on a list as we like to presale as many as possible to ensure freshness and enjoy-
ment. 
Ahtziri & Jocelyn Barba, Bieber 4-H Reporters 



 
 

 

The Tulelake 4-H club would like to thank the Tulelake Butte Valley Fair and Rotary 

club for putting on the fair and livestock auction.  Many of our members were very 

successful at the fair and hope to do well next year.  Several of our members 

achieved high awards.  Our Grand Champion award winners were Spencer Seus 

with his market lamb, Madison Fine with her steer, Andrey Neverov with his pen of 

three meat rabbits, Gus Guthrie with his meat goat, and Maggie Ackley with her pyg-

my goat.  Our Reserve Grand Champion winners were Lottie Ackley with her pygmy 

goat, Gus Guthrie showing his brother Garret’s steer, Gus Guthrie showing his 

brother Garret’s replacement heifer, and Jenna King with her pen of three meat rab-

bits.  Some of our members earn Best of Show on their entries.  Adyson Wright won 

the Best of Show for her peanut butter chocolate bars, Maggie Ackley won with her 

photo, Lottie Ackley won with her quilt, and Hannah DuVal won with her peach fruit 

leather.  Our other members did well with their exhibits too and we are very proud of 

them.  We are looking forward to next year’s fair. 

By Helena DuVal, Tulelake 4-H Reporter 

My name is Shelby Criner, and I am the New Pioneer 4-H Club Reporter. Our club has had a 
busy start for the year. We elected officers at our September 5th meeting, which was Enrollment 
Night.  The following were elected as officers: 
 Allison Deaton - President 
 Belle Farnam - Vice President 
 Secretary - Connor Boyle 
 Treasurer - Justin Walton 
 Reporter - Shelby Criner 
 Sergeant-at-Arms - Scott Lewis 
 Healthy Living Officer - Chance Galvin 
 
 All club officers, along with officers from other Modoc County 4-H Clubs met at the Niles 
Theater in Alturas on September 22nd for leadership training. We learned effective ways to be 
leaders and how to manage our meetings.  
 
 Our first Community Service event was held on September 30th. Club members met at 
Alturas Elementary School and picked up trash in the area.  
 
 I look forward to sharing more events and activities from New Pioneer 4-H Club with you 
this year. 
 



Save the Date! 
 

Wild Horse Adoption Event 

Including a Wild Horse Training Demonstration 

November 16 and 17 

At the Double Devil CorrAls, just west of AlturAs on the wAy to the Devil’s 

Garden Conservation Camp 

Adoptions $125, sales with limitations $25 for horses over 10 

Most horses will be microchipped, vaccinated, gelded and ready to take home. 

Great learning experience and chance to see  

horses from the 2018 Devil’s GArDen GAther. 

 

For Questions contact the 

Wild horse hotline  

530-233-8738 

 
Modoc County Cattlemen & Cattlewomen  

Bret Hill Memorial Scholarship and Heifer Project  
 

Conditions and Requirements:  
 

Must be between the ages of 9-16 or grades 4th-10th and enrolled in 4-H or FFA and the Beef Project group.  
Must be enrolled in a 4-H club in the Modoc Council or Big Valley, Surprise Valley or Alturas FFA chapter.  
 

Applications must be received by NOVEMBER 15, 2018. 
 

Full applications are available at the 4-H Office or email cmkunert@ucanr.edu. 
 



 

 

L/R Back Row - Clarissa Allert (New Pioneer 4-H), Julianna Minto (Davis Creek 4-H), Vice-President Cindy Hinze (Surprise Valley  
4-H), Karina Hernandez (Likely Pines Burrs 4-H), Jacob Worch (New Pioneer 4-H), Deana Gladwill (High Grade 4-H), Maddy Seely 
(Surprise Valley FFA), Allison Deaton (Alturas FFA), Cody Sphar (Alturas FFA).  L/R Front Row - Secretary Riley Atkins (Davis 
Creek 4-H), Cynthia Hernandez (Likely Pine Burrs 4-H), Treasurer/Buyer’s Committee Rep. Logan Moschetti (Surprise Valley 4-H) 
and Jake Fee (Surprise Valley FFA). Not  photographed - President Cooper Albaugh (Providence 4-H), Austin Pritchett (Providence  
4-H) & Charly Simpson (Surprise Valley 4-H). 

The Junior Show Board had their first meeting on October 10th.   

Points of interest are as follows: 

 2019 Junior Livestock Show will be held June 10 - 14, 2019. 

 Beef tagging dates (Tentative): 

  Alturas - February 10th, 10 to 11 am Location to be determined. 

  Big Valley - February 16th, 10 to 11 am Location to be determined. 

  Surprise Valley - February 16th, 10 to 11 am Location to be determined. 

 The Board discussed different options for ways to handle the 

taggings this year, it was decided that RSVP cards would be given 

out. Exhibitor’s will fill out a card stating choice of location and 

time.  

 Dates and times for Primary and Pee Wee Showmanship were 

also discussed. Idea’s were to have Primary classes on Tuesday 

morning before regular classes of Rabbit & Poultry and have Pee 

Wee on Wednesday before weigh-in. No solid dates or times have 

been decided. 

 Next meeting will be November 14th at 5:00 pm.  



4-H Mule Tales Newsletter 
 

The Mule Tales newsletter provides your family with im-
portant information about the 4-H Youth Development 
Program.  Each bimonthly issue provides information 
about meetings, events, activities and due dates.  We 
mail one copy to each 4-H family who has one or more 
member enrolled in 4-H.  Please share your newsletter 
with others in your home. 
 
We encourage clubs and individuals to submit articles 
and photos.  All information must be received in the 4-H 
Office by the 3rd Monday of each month.  The best way 
to submit information is to email it to:  
scamacho@ucanr.edu 
 
For more information check out the Modoc  4-H 
Webpage at http://cemodoc.ucanr.edu. 

The University of California prohibits discrimination or  
harassment of any person on the basis of race, color,  
national origin, religion, sex, gender identity, pregnancy 
(including childbirth, and medical conditions related to preg-
nancy or childbirth), physical or mental disability, medical con-
dition (cancer-related or genetic  
characteristics), ancestry, marital status, age, sexual  
orientation, citizenship, or service in the uniformed  
services (as defined by the Uniformed Services  
Employment and Reemployment Rights Act of 1994: service in 
the uniformed services includes membership, application for 
membership, performance of service,  
application for   service, or obligation for service in the uni-
formed services: in any of its program or activities.  University 
policy also prohibits reprisal or retaliation against any person 
in any of its programs or activities for making a compliant of 
discrimination or sexual  
harassment or for using or participating in the  
investigation or resolution process of any such complaint. Uni-
versity policy is intended to be consistent with the provision of 
applicable State and Federal laws. Inquiries regarding the Uni-
versity’s nondiscrimination policies may be directed to the 
Affirmative Action/Equal  
Opportunity Director, University of California,  
Agriculture and Natural Resources, 111 Franklin Street, 6th 
Floor, Oakland, CA 94607, (510) 987-0096. 
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